

Message from the Editors

Welcome!

Dear members and friends,

The Global Leadership Forum for Construction Engineering and Management (GLF-CEM) decided during its last conference in June 2015 to establish a regular newsletter for the group. This is the first issue of GLF-CEM newsletter. We intend to publish at least two issues of the newsletter per year.

In the newsletter, we will address CEM topics that are of specific interest to the membership. In the first issue of the newsletter, we have selected three subject areas: "About the GLF-CEM," "News from members," and "Report from the last forum, GLF-CEM 2015 in Weimar, Germany."

In the future, we intend to cover a broader spectrum of news areas. These could include contemporary topics related to CEM education, research and administration; promotions; open faculty positions; major new research grants and other member initiatives. In order to communicate actual and important information, we depend on your cooperation and suggestions. Therefore, we invite you to share valuable information with the GLM-CEM community by sending short news items to the editorial board of this newsletter on a regular basis.

We would like to start with some very specific questions to our readers:

- Q1. What are your ideas for the future GLF-CEM Forums?
- Q2. What topics you would like to present or discuss at the Forum?

While the Beijing Forum (GLF-CEM 2016) is well into the planning stage, we will pass your suggestions to the ExCom and the organizing committee for the 2016 and 2017 Forums

We hope you enjoy reading the newsletter.

With best wishes for the Holiday Season.

Your Editorial Team

Mark Hastak * Hans-Joachim Bargstädt * Simaan AbouRizk * Koshy Varghese